CULMINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Chairman:  Mrs Carol Byng

Jayne Disley, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer

1 Streamside, Culmington, Ludlow, SY8 2DF - (01584) 861 387

culmingtonpc@googlemail.com
www.culmington.org
Parish Council Meeting

On TUESDAY 6th October 2015, at Culmington Village Hall

MINUTES
The Meeting commenced at 7.00 pm

Present: Cllr Byng, Cllr Cawley, Cllr Alderson, Cllr Hardy, Cllr Pike, Cllr Norton, Cllr Turley, Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council, plus one member of the public.

In Attendance:  Mrs J Disley, (Clerk),  Mr Jubb (Emergency Planning Officer) 

1.0
Apologies for Absence –:  Cllr Steele, Cllr Edwards.

2.0
Declarations of Interest relating to this meeting

Members are requested to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the Localism Act 2011 s32 and The Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 

3.0  
Public involvement session:  (Agenda Items only)  
4.0
Minutes 

RESOLVED (unanimous) that the Minutes of the ordinary meeting of Culmington Parish Council held on 1st September 2015, be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  

Proposed:  Cllr Pike

Seconded:  Cllr Alderson

5.1      Matters Arising 
Members were asked to receive any updates from the ordinary meeting of 1st September 2015 not included elsewhere on the agenda: 

5.1:
(Agenda Item 11.0) Future development of HPB The Holiday Property Bond – Francesca Biddlecombe from HPB has agreed to attend the 3rd November Parish Council meeting rather than October to enable her to gather some up to date information.  Possible visit to be arranged.

5.2
Culmington Farm – Proposed development plans (Agenda Item 3.0)


Following a meeting with Lisa Bedford the Parish Plan questionnaire going to all Parishioners will endeavour to get views on future development in the Parish and if necessary the Place Plan can be changed/added to and the Parish Plan updated to reflect local views. It was noted that if Culmington changes its status from ‘open countryside’ (which does not allow for open market development) it cannot then change it back at a later date.

5.3
(Agenda Item 12.0) Mr Russell Jones has been given permission by Shropshire Council to clear the public footpath up to The Knotches.  The owner of the property has been informed. 

5.4
(Agenda Item 7.16) Melissa Bebb – Shropshire Council working in partnership with the police to promote crime prevention, once contacted, has decided to attend a coffee morning, date to be arranged.

5.5
(Agenda Item 11.0) Jeff Williams has been approached regarding taking over the management of the Village website.  Mr Williams to contact Cllr Hardy to progress.

6.0     
Reports from Members

6.1 Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council:  Cllr Motley is holding a meeting for the Chairs of her Parish Councils on 20th October at Culmington Village Hall to enable sharing of best practice. She reported on her attendance at the Conservative Party Conference and shared her concern on the recent announcement that Business Rates will be kept by Councils.  Shropshire is unlikely to benefit, as business is generally small, although a top up scheme will be available to those who lose out.  Commissioning, is a topic of discussion for Shropshire Council currently, she will keep us informed.

6.2 Other Reports:  None
7.0      Correspondence

7.1  
Michael Green – Shropshire Defend our NHS – Future Fit Briefing Notes

7.2  
Lisa Bedford – Shropshire Council – LJC Youth contributions to consider –

Defer to May when donations are discussed

7.3  
Shropshire Council – Smile Club Ludlow –sent to Ripples

7.4  
Shropshire Housing Alliance – AGM Invitation 16/10/15 11am- 12.15pm

7.5  
SALC – Transparency Code Funding now available – Clerk to look into

7.6  
Lisa Bedford – Parish Nursing Workshop – November 26th 2015, Grange

Court, Leominster – sent to Ripples

7.7  
Came & Company – Council Matters newsletter

7.8  
Shropshire Council – Free courses by Autism West Midlands –sent to Ripples

7.9  
Shropshire Council – Wheels for All – Cycling Projects –sent to Ripples

7.10 Energize Conference ‘Women Make Sport’ Telford 9th October 2015

7.11 SALC Conference and AGM Saturday 31st October 2015, 10am-1.15pm –Cllr 

Byng to attend

7.12 Environment Agency – Campaign to encourage checking of oil tanks to 

prevent oil spills – sent to Ripples


8.0 Cheques requested:  

81. Mrs J Disley, Clerk (Salary: July, August, September 2015) £425.00

82. Mr R Selley (Maintenance: July, August, September 2015)  £175.00

8.3       Mrs J Disley, Clerk (Consumables to 30.9.15) £95.64
Resolved to pay items 8.1 to 8.3 (unanimous)
Proposed:  Cllr Alderson

Seconded:  Cllr Turley
9.0  
Planning Applications:  None 

10.0 Finance 

10.1 Current Account Balance £5,807.02 as at 18/8/2015.  

Cash Book checked and signed.

11.0 Planning – Land belonging to Sparchford Farm.  Cllr Byng read out a letter 

received from Mr and Mrs G Jones of Sparchford Farm asking that the Parish consider a parcel of land next to Corve View for residential development. (Plans, which marked the field under discussion, were distributed)  The type, size, quantity, occupancy ie local needs/open market has not be considered at this stage but would be subject to the long term needs of the community.  As discussed in relation to the potential development at Culmington Farm Cllr’s considered that housing need and views of residents would be established by the questionnaire due to be distributed.  Cllr Motley reminded the Parish Council that if the need or desire for housing was established then it would be possible to restrict both in number and area as deemed suitable e.g 10? in Culmington centre and 3/more? In Seifton/Burley/Vernolds Common etc.  A CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) may be payable as a result of open market development which would benefit the community for any infrastructure projects.
12.0
Seifton Batch – A local resident has asked if it would be possible to establish any 

passing places on the lane going up to Westhope.  Cllr Motley suggested contacting 

Dave Hedgley (Chair of Diddlebury Parish Council) to be able to put in a combined 

request as it would come within the two parishes.  

13.0   
Flood Action Group update- The Clerk reported progress with the mapping 

exercise undertaken by the Flood Action Group to assist with the catchment project 

Pete Lambert and his team have now transferred information onto a coded map and contact had already been made with some local landowners.  They have also been apprised of the potential for possible development in the village. A visit to Stroud to see the projects there will be discussed at the next meeting as will the possibility of an evening at the Village Hall in the new year, inviting residents to hear about the catchment project and what it will involve and ask any questions they may have.  Work on the pipe at Seifton has now been completed.  A Drain walk is planned for Sunday 18th October and the next meeting is 12th November at 7.30 pm.

14.0  
Any Other Items of Interest (for dissemination of information only) 

A letter received from Mr Mark Littljohn was read out asking regarding provision of off street parking at Home James.  To be advised to contact the Planning department at Shropshire Council.

A complaint had been received from Mrs Sutton in relation to the public footpath going to The Knotches.  On a recent walk she had received verbal abuse from Mr Bowsher, the owner of the property.  Cllr Byng to speak to Mrs Sutton.

Planning notices have been received in relation to work on Trees at Culmington House and Home James.  An extension to be requested to enable Cllr’s to comment at the next meeting on 3rd November 2015.   

15.0
Date of next Meeting 3rd November 2015 at Culmington Village Hall.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.05 pm.
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